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Citywide Project: Division Activities Project Detail 
Citywide  

Status: 
 
Staff: 
Phone: 
Email: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ongoing 
 
Don Cairns 
(425) 556-2834 
dcairns@redmond.gov  
 

 
City Projects: 
• Transportation Master Plan – completed draft for Planning 

Commission review and approval, updated website, initiated 
social media public outreach process 

• Cleveland Streetscape – project needed substantial additional 
funding to complete vision at 60 percent design.  Funding was 
approved and project is back on track for 2013 deadline to 
obligate for construction 

• Union Hill Road – started design process 
 

Program Management 
• Pedestrian Program – 2011-2012 Sidewalk Improvement Program 

will go out to bid soon and positioning 2013-2014 for starting 
design 

• Bike Program – continues to work on wayfinding 
• Concurrency Program – created 2013-2014 budget for traffic 

counting, modeling, and coordination with Bellevue 
• CIP Management Program – funding for two staff half time each 

with remainder of funding from projects and programs is working 
as planned 
 

Grant Activities: 
• Couplet Conversion – under design and on schedule 
• Overlake Village Pedestrian Bridge – completed conceptual 

design and will transfer final design funds to Sound Transit to 
include design with ST East Link 

• Puget Power Trail design may need to be refunded to FHWA 
Because City is not proceeding with construction at this time 

• Redmond Central Connector phase II – recommended for two 
separate $500K grants 

• Gearing up for 2013 grant cycle: TIB, safety grants 
 

Regional Activities: 
• Regional Project Evaluation Committee – Redmond staff 

reappointed for 2013-2014 
• ST East Link project management – completed OVS agreement, 

OTC in negotiations, considering new vertical alignment of light 
rail crossing 148th 

• SR 520 Multi-Modal Corridor Study – completed final which will 
be distributed to legislature and others in April 
 

Contacts:  Don Cairns (425) 556-2834; dcairns@redmond.gov 
Joel Pfundt (425)556-2750; jpfundt@redmond.gov  
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